
April 7, 1935 

By Mildred S. Smith 

The Catoma Community Club met Thursday afternoon with Mrs. Rebecca L. Brock on the Old Selma 

Road. A short business session was held followed by a demonstration in making screens given by Miss 

Sue Jones and Mrs. B. C. Elgin, assisted, by the county agent. Refreshments were served during the 

social hour. 

Members of the Pinedale Civic Club will be entertained at a luncheon Tuesday at the home of the 

president, Mrs. James McInnis. Following the luncheon the monthly demonstration meeting will be held 

with Mrs. C. O. Jones and Mrs. Rhodes Hughes giving a lesson in making floor and fire screens. A feature 

of the business session will be reports from the members on improvements made at their homes during 

the past month, in which a cleanup campaign has been sponsored by the club. Judges will be present to 

hear the reports, and a prize will be awarded the winner of first place. 

The annual election of officers has been held by the Hope Hull Woman’s Club, with all officers re-elected 

as follows: Mrs. M. C. Gordon, president; Miss Annie McLean, first vice president; Mrs. Ed Pettus, second 

vice president; Mrs. Hal Lamar, secretary; Mrs. Z. P. Gordon, treasurer; Mrs. J. M. Green, 

parliamentarian; Mrs. El. L. Marxer, assistant parliamentarian; Mrs. Will Lamar, auditor. 

The LaPine Music Study Club will meet at the home of Mrs. Manford McRee, with Mrs. J. B. Payne, Mrs. 

J. H. Stowers, Mrs. Leon Champion and Mrs. Nina King Naftel as assistant hostesses. Mrs. McRee will 

direct a program on the life and compositions of Brahms, with the following club members taking part: 

Mrs. S. E. Jordan, Mrs. Farley Spear, Mrs. Glenn Bradley, Mrs. McRee, Mrs. L. H. Hudson, Mrs. J. P. Ruff, 

M.rs J. B. Payne, Mrs. Arden Bradley, Mrs. T. L. Dennis, Mrs. J. H. Stowers, Mrs. Leon Champion, Mrs. J. 

H. Lansdon and Miss Frances Stark. Election of officers will be held. Mrs. Arden Bradley has been 

president of the club for the last two years. 

The Ramer Baptist Woman’s Missionary Society will meet Tuesday afternoon with Mrs. N. J. Cowles and 

Mrs. Albert Jones, for the monthly Royal Service program. Mrs. W. V. Neville of the high school faculty 

will be leader. The monthly business session will be held at the church April 22. 

New-elected officers of the Ramer Civic Club are Mrs. S. U. Turnipseed, president; Mrs. J. W. Sellers, vice 

president; Mrs. W. D. Smith, secretary; Miss Mayme Carter, treasurer (re-elected). 

Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county home demonstration agent, will have the following itinerary this 

week: Monday, office; Tuesday, Pinedale Woman’s Club; Wednesday, Snowdoun Woman’s Club; 

Thursday, Sellers Civic Club; Friday, special work in county; Saturday, office and curb market. 

The LeGrand Civic Club will meet April 19 with Mrs. Agnes Frye, hostess. Response to rollcall will be 

current events. A demonstration in making screens will be given by the county agent. 

Due to a change in hostesses, the Smilietown Community Club will hold its April meeting at the home of 

Mrs. F. P. Hicks in Dublin. Mrs. W. W. Payne will be assistant hostess. Mrs. H. G. Gardner and Mrs. James 

Kirksey, Jr. will give the extension lesson. 



The Ramer Civic Club will meet April 23 with Mrs. W. G. Sellers, Mrs. M. B. Rushton and Mrs. W. D. Smith 

as hostesses. Response to roll call will be current events. The extension lesson will be given by Mrs. N. 

Trotter, Mrs. Byrtram Trotter, Mrs. J. W. Sellers and Mrs. S. U. Turnipseed. 

Newly-elected officers of the Pindale Civic Club are Mrs. W. H. Baltzer, president; Mrs. James Stoner, 

first vice president; Miss Mary Alice Boland, second vice president; Miss Edna Sullivan, secretary; Mrs. C. 

O. Jones, treasurer; Miss Katherine Davis, delegate to the Alabama Federation of Women’s Clubs. 

A minstrel will be given in the auditorium of Montgomery County High School Friday night, under the 

sponsorship of the Ramer Athletic Association and the Ramer Chapter, F. F. A. 

The LaPine Parent-Teacher Association held its monthly meeting Wednesday afternoon at the home of 

Mrs. Frank Roper, with Mrs. V. B. Morgan, Mrs. J. H. Hancock and Mrs. Cecil Boyd as assistant hostesses. 

Mrs. Arden Bradley, music teacher, of LaPine, presented the following pupils in recital Wednesday 

afternoon: Bill Spear, Mary Lamar Smith, Elizabeth Smith, Odessa Davis, Rhocine Morgan, Florence 

Wagnon, Jule Bradley, Carolyn Hancock, Frances Miller, Bobby Webster, Tommie Dunn Champion. 

Parents and invited guests were present. Plans are being made for a recital in May. 

The LaPine Civic Club will meet April 16 with Mrs. C. J. Champion and Mrs. W. F. Spear as hostesses. 

Union church of the LaPlace Circuit will celebrate its 100th birthday anniversary on June 30. The speaker 

for the celebration will be the Rev. William Fletcher Calhoun, of Montgomery, a former pastor of the 

LaPlace Circuit. 

The monthly leadership school for directors of home demonstration clubs for May will be held at Oak 

Park on Monday, May 6. A recreational program, carrying out the “play day” idea, will be arranged 

under the supervision of the county agent. Mrs. Mamie Thorington, assisted by Mrs. S. U. Turnipseed, of 

the Ramer Civic Club and Frank Wible, of the Farm Bureau. Music and rhythmic games given at an 

institute held in Mobile under the auspices of the National Recreation Association, which was attended 

by Mr. Wible and Mrs. Turnipseed and Mrs. Thorington, will be taught the women attending. The 

president and two members of each club will be invited to take part in the school. An all-day session is 

planned, and a picnic lunch will be served at noon. 

The Grady Parent-Teacher Association, will meet the night of April 18. Mrs. E. F. Wingard will preside. 

The Ramer Methodist Woman’s Missionary Society will meet April 16 with Mrs. N. Trotter and Mrs. W. 

B. Trotter as hostesses. Mrs. J. S. Sellers will be leader. 

The Ramer Parent-Teacher Association will be presented at the Alabama Congress of Parents and 

Teachers in Montgomery April 22-24 by Mrs. A. D. Cowles and Mrs. C. M. Brooks. 

The annual barbecue given by the Ramer Chapter Future Farmers of Alabama, for parents and friends 

will be on the night of May 2. Seals Menefee, president of the chapter, and Prof. G. H. Dyar, faculty 

adviser, will be in charge of arrangements. 

The Snowdoun Woman’s Club will hold its monthly demonstration meeting Wednesday afternoon. Mrs. 

James Hower, Mrs. Henry Stanley and Mrs. James Samford will give the demonstration. 



The Sellers Civic Club will meet Thursday afternoon. Mrs. W. A. Guy and Mrs. R. S. Hataway will give a 

demonstration in making home-made screens. 

Plants grown in the hotbeds of the Ramer Chapter Future Farmers of Alabama are now being offered for 

sale at nominal prices to farmers of the territory served by the Ramer schools. 

 

 

April 15, 1935 

By Mildred S. Smith 

The Parent-Teacher Association of Grady Elementary School, will hold its annual election of officers the 

night of April 18, which will be the final meeting of the present scholastic year. Following the business 

meeting a program of entertainment will be given under the direction of Mrs. C. E. Mills, Mrs. C. W. 

Collier, Mrs. M. M. Tucker and Mrs. Corinne Ellison. Mrs. E. F. Wingard will preside. 

The Grady Round Table Club will meet on April 24 with Mrs. Lucien Anderson as hostess. Mrs. Anderson 

will direct a program. Response to roll call will be made with current events. 

The Catoma Parent-Teacher Association will sponsor a dance in the school auditorium on Friday night. 

Dancing will begin at 9 p.m. James Bell and his orchestra will play. 

The Snowdoun Woman’s Club met on Wednesday afternoon at the home of Mrs. Crump Stowers, for 

the monthly demonstration lesson. During a business session, presided over by Mrs. H. G. Mashburn, 

president, a committee was appointed to make plans for the club’s exhibit of homemade art articles to 

be shown on the annual club rally day, which will be in July. The club leaders gave a demonstration in 

making fire screens. 

The Sellers Civic Club met Thursday afternoon with Mrs. Nobles as hostess. Mrs. W. A. Guy gave the 

demonstration lesson. Arrangements for the club exhibit at the annual club rally were made and 

committees appointed. Miss Lily Mae Findley was chosen for the new club president. 

The Ramer Parent-Teacher Association met at the school Wednesday afternoon with Miss Mae Hall, 

teacher of vocational home economics, in charge of the program. Mrs. H. V. Bell presided and appointed 

the following nominating committee to report at the May meeting: Mrs. Neill Cowles, Mrs. C. P. Cosby, 

Mrs. G. L. Cherry. The following program was given: Paper, “What the Government is Doing for the 

People,” Mrs. Jesse Reynolds, of LeGrand; talk, “Homes,” Mrs. G. L. Cherry; “Preparing Meals for the 

Family,” Miss Clora Ella Paulk and Miss Cumi Hall, of the Future Home Makers Club; talk, “What It Means 

to Grow Foods,” J. E. Felton of the Future Farmers Club; talk, “What the Future Farmers and Future 

Home Makers Clubs Have Meant in the Community Life,” Mrs. W. V. Bell, of Grady. 

The monthly Royal Service meeting of the Ramer Baptist W. M. S. was held Monday at the home of Mrs. 

N. J. Cowles, with every active member but one present Mrs. W. V. Neville led the program. Mrs. Albert 

Jones, assistant hostess and Mrs. Cowles served light refreshments at the close of the program. 

The Pleasant Ridge evening class in sewing which has been meeting weekly since September under the 

direction of Miss Mae Hall, teacher of vocational home economics at the county high school will have a 



banquet Friday night at the home of Mrs. Andrew Pouncey. Mrs. J. C. Gregory will preside. Twenty-five 

members are enrolled in the class. This social meeting will mark the close of the course. 

The Grady Round Table Club will sponsor an Easter egg hunt on the school grounds Friday between 1 

and 2 p.m., with Mrs. Lucien Anderson, Miss Elizabeth Wilson and Mrs. E. F. Wingard in charge. Funds 

from the egg hunt will be used to purchase concrete benches for the banks of the lily pool in the club 

park. 

Newly-elected officers of the Pine Level Baptist B. Y. P. U. are: Alice Jewel Townsend, president; Windom 

Parker, vice-president; Morris Wingard, secretary; Mrs. Eunice McGhee, Mrs. Martha Wingard, group 

captains; Mrs. J. Murray Townsend, leader; Miss Lela McGhee, chairman of the social committee; J. 

Murray Townsend, Bible leader; Mrs. J. A. Rhodes, junior leader. 

The Pine Level Parent-Teacher Association met at the school Monday night with J. M. Townsend 

presiding and Miss Elizabeth Mayes in charge of the entertainment program. The meeting was opened 

with the group singing of “The Star Spangled Banner” and devotional services led by W. G. Sullivan. Miss 

Ruby Smilie gave the secretary’s report and Miss Margaret Huey gave the treasurer’s report. Officers 

were elected as follows: J. M. Townsend, president; Mrs. C. O. Rawls, vice-president; Miss Ruby Smilie, 

secretary; Miss Margaret Huey, treasurer. After the meeting, a program of games was directed by the 

Rev. W. O. Calhoun, pastor of the Methodist Church. 

The Pine Level Baptist Woman’s Missionary Society met Wednesday afternoon at the church, with 

Misses Elizabeth Mayes, Margaret Huey and Ruby Smilie as hostesses. The following program was 

presented with Mrs. J. M. Townsend presiding: Song, “Faith of Our Fathers”; Bible study and prayer, 

Mrs. Townsend; special music by the Pine Level Boy’s Glee Club directed by Mrs. Connie Money; talk, 

“How the Banner of the Cross Went To Europe,” Mrs. W. B. Parker; paper, “Constantine Lifts the 

Banner,” Mrs. Roger Daniel; talk, “Enemies of the Banner in Europe,” Miss Alice Jewell Townsend; “The 

Banner in Modern Europe,” Mrs. Ray C. Guice; “Southern Baptists Lifting the Banner in Europe,” Prof. 

Walter T. McKee; piano solo, “Gypsy Song,” Mrs. Money; reading, “A Gypsy Story,” Miss Margaret Huey. 

The Mt. Meigs Epworth League held a program Friday night at the church under the direction of John 

Dean Gilder and Miss Rochelle Hill. Later, the League members were hosts at an ice cream supper. 

Student organizations of Montgomery County High School will hold their fortnightly meetings Tuesday 

morning. 

Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county home demonstration agent, will have the following itinerary this 

week: Monday, office; Tuesday, forenoon, Ramer Junior 4-H Club, afternoon, LaPine Civic Club; 

Wednesday, Pike Road Woman’s Club; Thursday, forenoon, Pine Level Junior 4-H Club; afternoon, 

Smilietown Community Club; Friday, LeGrand Community; Saturday, office and curb market. 

The Smilietown Community Club will meet Thursday afternoon at the home of Mrs. F. P. Hicks in Dublin. 

Mrs. W. W. Payne will be assistant hostess. The club leaders will be in charge of the program. 

The Ramer Junior 4-H Club will meet Tuesday morning with Eleanor Gardner presiding. 

The Catoma Parent-Teacher Association has elected new officers as follows: Mrs. Irby Whittle, 

president; vice-president, Mrs. Ed Hall; secretary, Mrs. C. H. Warner; treasurer, Edward Young; auditor, 



C. H. Warner; delegates to the Parent-Teacher Congress in Montgomery April 22-25. Mrs. Irby Whittle 

and Mrs. M. C. Gordon. 

The LeGrand Community Club will meet Friday afternoon with Mrs. Agnes Frye as hostess. A 

demonstration lesson will be given by the county agent. 

The Ramer Civic Club will choose delegates to the State Federation of Women’s Clubs when members 

meet April 25. Hostesses will be Mrs. W. G. Sellers, Mrs. M. B. Rushton and Mrs. W. D. Smith. The club 

leaders will give a demonstration lesson in making fire screens. 

The Ramer Baptist W. M. S. Will hold its monthly business meeting April 22 at the church. Mrs. J. E. 

Felton will be leader. A committee to nominate a new president will report at this meeting. Mrs. J. W. 

Dunford, former president, has moved to Montgomery. 

The Ramer Elementary School is making preparations to be represented at the annual music festival in 

Montgomery in May. 

The Pinedale Civic Club will meet on April 23 with Mrs. W. H. Baltzer as hostess and Mrs. J. S. Boland as 

director. The subject of study will be “safety.” Roll call will be answered with a household remedy. 

 

 

April 21, 1935 

Mildred S. Smith 

Montgomery County schools will be given a half-holiday Tuesday so that faculty members may attend 

the afternoon session of the Congress of Parents and Teachers in Montgomery. A half holiday will also 

be given Friday in observance of Memorial Day. 

Representing the Ramer Baptist W. M. S. at the quarterly meeting of the Montgomery Baptist W. M. U 

in Montgomery Thursday were Mrs. W. H. Green, Mrs. C. M. Brooks, Mrs. M. W. Rushton, Mrs. D. W. 

Collier, Mrs. A. L. Carter, Mrs. Mark Kennick, Mrs. Pauline Curtis, Miss Maud Hobbie, Mrs. Alex 

McCaskill, Mrs. G. L. Cherry. The Rev. W. H.J. Cook, pastor also attended the meeting. 

The Ramer Methodist Women’s Missionary Society entertained the members of the children’s division 

at an Easter egg hunt Friday afternoon. 

The physical education club of Montgomery County High School was given an egg hunt Friday afternoon 

by the faculty adviser, Miss Asenath Rawlinson. 

Mrs. P. H. Connell entertained the LaPine Card Club Wednesday afternoon. 

Mrs. F. P. Hicks and Mrs. W. W. Payne entertained the Smilietown Community Club Thursday afternoon 

at the home of Mrs. Hicks in Dublin. During a business session presides over by Mrs. H. C. Gardner plans 

were made for entertaining the 4- H girls of the district in June at the Pine Level School auditorium. A 

nominating committee was appointed to report at the May meeting. Mrs. C. B. Lewis, Mrs. Allen Thomas 

and Mrs. R. C. Daniel were named hostesses for the next meeting. The demonstration lesson was given 



by the club leaders and later refreshments were served by the hostesses. A number of visitors was 

present. 

Prof. G. C. Dyar, teacher of vocational agriculture and Prof. P. H. Harris, principal of Montgomery County 

High School, attended the AAA meeting in Montgomery Thursday. 

The Ramer Civic Club will meet on Tuesday afternoon at the Teachers’ Home with Mrs. W. D. Smith, 

Mrs. W. G. Sellers and Mrs. M. B. Rushton as hostesses. The following officers recently elected will 

assume duties: Mrs. S. U. Turnipseed, president; Mrs. J. W. Sellers, vice-president; Mrs. W. D. Smith, 

secretary; Miss Mayme Carter, treasurer. 

A benefit plan, “Deacon Dubbs,” will be given at Ramer High School on the night of April 26 under the 

direction of Misses Asenath Rawlinson and Sara Patillo. Proceeds will be used for the school activity 

fund. 

Newly-elected officers of the LaPine Music Club are: Mrs. W. T. Webster, president; Mrs. Arden Bradley, 

first vice-president; Mrs. L. H. Hudson, second vice-president; Mrs. W. F. Spear, recording secretary; 

Mrs. Hazard Walker, corresponding secretary; Mrs. P. H. Connell, treasurer. 

The Grady Round Table Club sponsored an Easter egg hunt at the school Friday afternoon. 

Mrs. W. C. Stoddard was hostess to the members of Stones Civic Club at the monthly social meeting, 

entertaining at her home on the Old Selma Road. In a preliminary business session, annual election of 

officers was held with results as follows: Mrs. C. L. Chenault, president; Mrs. Jerry Boyd, vice-president; 

Mrs. Ben Capell, secretary, Mrs. Edward Young, treasurer. A contest was held with Mrs. Boy, prize 

winner. Refreshments in Easter motif were served. 

Miss Katherine Davis will represent the Pinedale Civic Club at the annual meeting of the Alabama 

Federation of Women’s Clubs, which will be in session in Decatur. April 30 and May 1 and 2. 

Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county home demonstration agent, will have the following itinerary this 

week; Monday, office; Tuesday, Ramer Civic Club; Wednesday, Chesser Community Club; Thursday, 

Pintlala Community Club; Friday, Stone’s Civic Club; Saturday, office and curb market. 

Mrs. M. C. Gordon will represent Hope Hull Woman’s Club at the annual meeting of the State Federation 

of Women’s Clubs in Decatur, April 30 and May 1 and 2. Mrs. J. F. Duggar, Jr., is alternate. 

The Catoma P.-T. A. has elected officers as follows: Mrs. I. C. Whittle, president; Mrs. Ed Hall, vice-

president; Mrs. C. H. Warner, secretary; Edward Young, treasurer; C. H. Warner, auditor. 

The Ramer Baptist Woman’s Missionary Society will hold its monthly business meeting Monday 

afternoon at the church. A report from the nominating committee will be heard. Mrs. J. E. Felton will be 

leader. 

The Catoma P.-T. A. will be represented at the Congress of Parents and Teachers in Montgomery by Mrs. 

M. C. Gordon, retiring president, and Mrs. I. C. Whittle, incoming president. 

The Pinedale Civic Club will hold its fortnightly meeting Tuesday afternoon with Mrs. W. H. Baltzer as 

hostess and Mrs. J. S. Boland as director. A program on “Safety” will be given. Mrs. James McInnis will 

preside. Roll call will be answered with household remedies. 



The Grady Round Table Club will meet Wednesday afternoon with Mrs. Lucien Anderson as hostess and 

director of the program. Response to roll call will be current events. 

The Grady P.-T. A. held its final meeting for the present scholastic year on Thursday night with Mrs. E. F. 

Wingard presiding. Mrs. C. W. Collier, Mrs. C. E. Mills, Mrs. M. M. Tucker and Mrs. Corinne Ellison 

directed an entertainment program. 

The Chesser Community Club will meet Wednesday afternoon. Miss Helen Amason will preside and Mrs. 

Mamie Thorington, county agent, will give a demonstration lesson in making screens. Answer to roll call 

will be current events. 

The Stones Civic Club will meet Friday afternoon with Mrs. C. L. Chenault presiding. The club directors 

will be in charge of the program. 

 

 

April 29, 1935 

Mildred S. Smith 

Meetings for the purpose of organizing community Farm Bureau units will be held this week at the 

following places: Ramer High School, Monday night; Grady Elementary School, Tuesday night; Pine Level 

school, Wednesday night; Pintlala school, Friday night. All the meetings will begin at 7:30 p.m. C. W. 

Rittenour, president of the county Farm Bureau, Lem A. Edmonson, county farm agent, and Mrs. Mamie 

C. Thorington, county home agent, will have charge of the meetings. Officers will be elected and 

committees appointed for each unit. 

The Ramer Baptist Woman’s Missionary Society will hold its monthly royal service meeting May 7, with 

Mrs. W. D. Smith and Mrs. C. R. Waller as hostesses. Miss Mayme Carter will be leader. 

A special program is being prepared for “Parent’s Day,” which will be observed at Montgomery County 

High School on May 8. The F. F. A. barbecue will be held at the school Thursday night. 

Home demonstration clubs of the county will meet as follows in May. May 2, Catoma Community Club 

with Mrs. V. C. Elgin presiding: May 8, Snowdoun Woman’s Club with Mrs. H. Mashburn presiding; May 

9, Sellers Civic Club with Mrs. Sam Guy presiding; May 14, Pinedale Civic Club with Mrs. McInnis 

presiding; May 15, Pike Road Woman’s Club with Mrs. H. B. Fannin presiding; May 16, Smilietown 

Community Club with Mrs. H. C. Gardner presiding; May 17, LeGrand Community Club with Mrs. Jesse 

Reynolds presiding; May 21, LaPine Civic Club with Miss Annie Lou Spear presiding; May 22, Pintlala 

Community Club with Miss Emelyn Reddoch presiding; May 24, Stones Civic Club with Mrs. C. L. 

Chenault presiding; May 28, Ramer Civic Club with Mrs. S. U. Turnipseed presiding. 

The annual 4-H rally has been set for May 18 at Oak Park. Members of eight clubs, as follows, are 

expected to attend: Pike Road senior and junior clubs, Pintlala junior club, Catoma Junior club, Pine 

Level junior club, Ramer senior club, Ramer junior club and Ramer elementary club. The county 

achievement shield will be awarded at this time to the club with the best record for the year. 

Certificates and diplomas will be awarded to members completing the required work. 



The Pinedale Fellowship Club held its weekly meeting Friday night at the church. John Herndon 

presiding. 

Plans are begin made for the annual homecoming exercises at Pinedale chapel on the first Sunday in 

June. 

Members of the senior class and prospective graduates of Pike Road High School are: Sam Pharr, 

president; Carolyn Cantey, valedictorian; Gladys Maddox, salutatorian; Frances Charles, vice-president; 

Martha Laurie McLendon, secretary; Sara Wilson, treasurer; Carolyn Cantey, reporter; Virginia Baldwin, 

Nell Cantey, Albert Lawson, Emily Paul, Carrie Pugh, Tessie Mae Lewis. Graduation exercises will be held 

on the night of May 31. 

Members of the Catoma 4-H Club appeared in a fashion show sponsored by the local P.-T. A. at the 

school last week. The girls modeled dresses made by themselves in the 4-H work of the present school 

term. 

Hostesses to the Smilietown Community Club for May will be Mesdames C. B. Lewis, Allen Thomas and 

R. C. Daniel. Mrs. L. C. Curry will be director. 

A leadership school in recreation will be given for county club leaders on May 6 at Oak Park. 

Hostesses for the LaPine Civic Club in May will be Mesdames Lester Mapes, P. E. Hancock and B. C. 

Mapes. Hostesses for the Ramer Civic Club will be Mrs. A. D. Cowles and Mrs. J. H. Milligan. Miss Mayme 

Carter will be leader. 

Miss Katherine Davis will go to Decatur Tuesday to represent the Pinedale Civic Club at the annual 

meeting of the State Federation of Women’s Clubs. Mrs. M. C. Gordon will go to represent the Hope Hull 

Woman’s Club. 

Mrs. W. D. Smith, assisted by Mrs. W. G. Sellers and Mrs. M. B. Rushton, entertained the Ramer Civic 

Club on Tuesday afternoon. Mrs. S. U. Turnipseed presided over a short business session that preceded 

a demonstration lesson in making screens. Mrs. J. B. Trotter and Mrs. N. Trotter, assisted by Mrs. Mamie 

Thorington, gave the demonstration lesson in making screens. Mrs. J. B. Trotter and Mrs. N. Trotter, 

assisted by Mrs. Mamie Thorington, gave the demonstration. At the close of the meeting the hostesses 

served a salad plate in the Easter motif. 

A county farm bureau unit was organized at Pisgah Thursday night. 

Mrs. Anna Zuber will be hostess to the pine Level Baptist W. M. S. at the May meeting. A program on 

“Lifting the Banner Through the Ministry of Healing” will be given. 

A. F. Jones and J. Murray Townsend will be ordained as deacons in the Pine Level Baptist Church on the 

next preaching day, May 12. The pastor, the Rev. Ed. S. Barnes, of Troy will be in charge of the services. 

 

 

May 5, 1935 

Mildred S. Smith 



An extension class in Pleasant Ridge Community, begun in November by Miss Mae Hall; vocational 

teacher of Montgomery County High School, was brought to a successful close recently when members 

entertained their husbands and special friends at a banquet at the home of Mrs. L. C. Pouncy. Mrs. 

Cleveland Gregory, president of the class, was toastmistress and introduced the speakers. In response to 

a welcome address by the president, M. M. Tucker expressed appreciation for the courtesy extended 

the husbands by the class. Prof. P. H. Harris, principal of the county high school, and Prof. G. H. Dyar, 

vocational agriculture teacher, were speakers, the former’s subject being “The Value of Clubs of the 

Community” and the latter’s being “Club and School Work and Their Values.” Mather Tucker, a high 

school pupil, gave a reading, “So Did I.” Miss Hall gave a brief talk on the class and its accomplishments 

and expressed the desire that the work be continued. A gift was presented Mrs. Gregory for having the 

best attendance record. The class lessons during the year have been in two groups; the first being based 

on nutritional needs of normal and abnormal people and the proper food preparation, and the second 

on clothing selection and construction. 

Mrs. C. M. Brooks, former secretary of the Ramer Baptist Woman’s Missionary Society, has been chosen 

president to fill the unexpired term of Mrs. J. W. Dunford, resigned, and Mrs. E. W. Collier has been 

chosen secretary. Mrs. G. L. Cherry is the newly-appointed leader of the Girls’ Auxiliary. Officers were 

chosen at a business meeting Monday afternoon at the church. Mrs. Mark Kennick, third vice-president, 

was in the chair, and Mrs. J. E. Felton gave the devotional. Reports were heard from officers and 

committee chairmen. 

The semi-annual cemetery cleaning will be held at Ramer Thursday. This activity is sponsored by the 

Ramer Civic Club and labor or monetary donations are appreciated from those unable to be present to 

care for their individual lots. 

The Pine Level Baptist Woman’s Missionary Society will meet May 16 with Mrs. Anna Zuber, hostess. 

Mrs. J. M. Townsend will preside, and a program will be given on “Lifting the Banner Through the 

Ministry of Healing.” 

4-H girls of the county are receiving communications from their director, Mrs. Mamie Thorington, in 

regard to the annual club camp at Camp Grandview. Due to a change in rules, every girl who attends 

must pledge $1 in cash as well as the usual amount of groceries. The third week in June is the tentative 

date. The camp will also be open to visitors, provided they fit in with all camp rules. 

The Pinedale Civic Club will hold its monthly demonstration meeting on May 14 with Mrs. Gene Boan as 

hostess, and its monthly cultural meeting on May 28 with Mrs. James Stoner as director. The second 

meeting will be held at Pinedale Chapel and the subject for study will be music. The time will also be 

observed as clean-up day. 

Celebrating the eightieth birthday of Mrs. W. T. Paulk of the Chesser Community, her children gathered 

at her home Sunday with their families in a surprise reunion. Members of the family attending were: Mr. 

and Mrs. W. A. Paulk and children, William Otto, Edward and Mahlon Paulk, Mr. and Mrs. J. C. Paulk and 

children, Fred, Florence, Ray and Frances; Mr. and Mrs. Jesse R. Paulk and children, Erlene, Clora, Ella, 

Klem, Jesse and Josh; Mr. and Mrs. J. L. Paulk and children, Mildred, Ellis, Shelby and Hazel; and Mrs. W. 

A. Myrick, and Miss Clora Paulk. Others present were the following friends: Misses Susannah and 

Missouri Cannon, James Hobeck, Mary Carl Gardner, and Lula Myrick, Mrs. Paulk and her daughter, Miss 

Clora, live at the old homestead where all her family was reared, having lived in the same house for 40 



years. She is still in splendid health and leads an active life and continues to walk a mile or two to visit 

her neighbors. 

Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county home demonstration agent, will have the following itinerary this 

week: Monday, recreation leadership school at Oak Park; Tuesday, Pike Road Junior and Senior 4-H 

Clubs; Wednesday, Snowdoun Woman’s Club; Thursday, Sellers Civic Club; Friday, special work in 

county; Saturday, office and curb market. 

The LaPine Music Study Club will have its annual open meeting Wednesday at 3 p.m. at the school and 

auditorium. Mrs. T. L. Dennis, acting chairman, will preside. 

The presidents and two representatives of each home demonstration club in the county will meet at 

Oak Park Monday at 10 a.m. for a leadership school in recreation. Richard Wible, of the County Farm 

Bureau, will teach the group a number of new songs and improve their singing of old ones. A Victoria 

and suitable records will be used by Mr. Wible in teaching the club women rhythmic games Mrs. S. U. 

Turnipseed, president of the Ramer Civic Club, will present trained members of her club in a model 

stunt. The group will bring lunch and have a spend-the-day party. 

The Ramer Baptist Woman’s Missionary Society will have its monthly Royal Service program Tuesday 

with Mrs. W. D. Smith and Mrs. C. R. Miller as hostesses. Miss Mayme Carter will be leader. 

New officers have been elected as follows by the Grady Parent-Teacher Association: Mrs. Lucien 

Anderson, president; Mrs. C. W. Collier, vice-president; Mrs. Moody Farrior, secretary; Mrs. C. D. 

Keener, treasurer. The association will sponsor the closing exercises at the Grady elementary school the 

latter part of May. 

Members of the Grady Round Table Club were entertained at the home of Mrs. Lucien Anderson 

Wednesday when a demonstration was given in electrical cooking by a home economics expert. An 

entire meal was cooked and served. Mrs. Venie Redmond, of Cuthbert, Ga., was a visitor. 

New officers elected by the Ramer P.-T. A. are: Mrs. H. V. Bell, president; Mrs. A. D. Cowles, first vice-

president; P. H. Harris, second vice-president; Miss Mary Virginia Elgin, secretary; Mrs. Julia Carter, 

treasurer. 

A Summer round-up for pre-school age children will be held at Ramer May 9. Miss Eunice Ward, county 

nurse, will be in charge, and will be assisted by a local physician and dentist in making the examinations. 

The Ramer Methodist Woman’s Missionary Society will meet May 14 at the parsonage for the monthly 

business and mission meeting. 

4-H Club meetings were held Friday at Pintlala and Pinedale under the supervision of Mrs. Mamie C. 

Thorington. 

The monthly demonstration meeting for the Stones Civic Club was held Tuesday afternoon at the home 

of Mrs. Jerry Boyd on the Old Selma Road. The county agent taught the members how to make fire 

screens. During a social hour that followed the business session, the hostess, assisted by her daughters, 

Misses Frances and Betty Boyd, served light refreshments. 

The Sellers Civic Club will hold its monthly demonstration meeting Thursday at the clubhouse. 



The Pike Road 4-H Club will meet Tuesday. Miss Carolyn Cantey will preside over the senior club and 

Miss Mildred BrownDavis will preside at the junior club meeting. 

The Snowdoun Woman’s Club will meet Wednesday for a demonstration lesson under the direction of 

the president and two leaders. 

The Mt. Meigs Farm Bureau unit will meet Thursday at 7:30 p.m. in the local Methodist Church. Officers 

of the unit are: President, J. R. Relfe; vice-president, Bob Belser; secretary, Mrs. B. G. Judkins. 

The following clubs of the county will have entries in the county public speaking contest sponsored by 

the Farm Bureau: Pinedale, Stones, Ramer, LeGrand, Pike Road and Smilietown. The winner will 

represent the county in the eliminations to be held at Auburn during Farmers’ Week. The State winner 

will compete in the national contest in Chicago this Fall. 

Twelve community canning centers, to be sponsored by the relief administration will be maintained in 

the county this Summer. Supervisors will be chosen from the “white collar” certifications of the county 

relief committee. 

The Catoma 4-H Club held its final judging contest in clothing in April. The school principal, Prof. Carlton, 

was so impressed with the garments made by the members that he arranged with the Parent-Teacher 

Association to present the girls in a style show. The show was given with the assistance of the P.-T. A. 

president, who is also citizenship chairman of the Stones Woman’s Club. 

 

 

May 13, 1935 

Mildred S. Smith 

The Snowdoun Woman’s Club met Wednesday afternoon at the home of Mrs. Frank Calloway with 20 

members present. Mrs. H. G. Masburn presided over a business session in which officers were elected. 

Several members exhibited old quilts of unusual pattern, and Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county agent, 

made a talk on “The Study of Quilts.” Among the quilts exhibited was one a hundred years old, brought 

by Mrs. James Hower. At the close of the meeting, the hostess served refreshments in seasonal motif. 

A. F. Jones and J. Murray Townsend have been ordained as deacons in the Pine Level Baptist Church. 

The Pine Level Baptist W. M. S. will meet Wednesday afternoon Mrs. Anna Zuber will be hostess and 

Mrs. J. M. Townsend will preside. 

The Smilietown Community Club will meet Thursday afternoon. Mrs. C. B. Lewis, Mrs. Allen Thomas and 

Mrs. Roger Daniel will be hostesses and Mrs. L. C. Curry will be director. All members are asked to bring 

interesting quilts to be exhibited at the meeting. 

The Mt. Meigs Epworth League members were entertained Friday night by the Rev. Franklin S. Moseley 

following their weekly program. The program was held at Shorter, with Bobby Baldwin as leader. 

Due to a change in hostesses, the Pinedale Civic Club will meet Tuesday afternoon with Mrs. Sorrell. The 

feature of the program will be a talk on quilts. 



A large delegation of Montgomery County home demonstration club women, headed by Mrs. L. C. 

Curry, president of the County Council of Home Demonstration Clubs and Mrs. Mamie Thorington, home 

agent will go to Tuskegee Tuesday to attend a district meeting at which Mrs. Charles W. Sewell, 

administrative director of the Associated Women of the Farm Bureau Federation will explain the 

purposes of her organization. The meeting will be held at Tuskegee High School at 11 a.m. 

Annual homecoming will be observed at Pinedale Chapel the first Sunday in June. On June 30 Union 

Church in the LaPlace circuit will observe its 100th birthday. The Rev. William Fletcher Calhoun of 

Montgomery who was formerly pastor of the LaPlace Church will be guest speaker. 

The Ramer Baptist Woman’s Missionary Society will hold its monthly business meeting May 21 at the 

church. Mrs. C. M. Brooks will preside and Mrs. ??? Carter will be leader. 

The Ramer Methodist Woman’s Missionary Society will meet Thursday afternoon at the parsonage 

where the Rev. W. O. Calhoun will be host to the members. Reports will be heard from the competitive 

groups which are raising funds for the painting of the exterior of the church. Mrs. S. W. Turnipseed will 

preside and give a report of the improvements already made on the interior and members will be given 

an opportunity to see them. 

The annual banquet of the Pine Level Junior High School will be held at the school Wednesday night. 

Members of the Pine Level Junior High School mixed chorus who went to Montgomery Friday to take 

part in the annual music festival were Helen Barnett, Edith Harwell, Jessoise Rawls, Tharon Broadway, 

Billy Chancey, Couglas Smilie, Louise McNeill, Lillian Brooks, Mavis Hooks, Travis Hooks, Dennis Dicks, 

Jessie Lekis McNeill, Willard Reynolds, Charles Rawls, Lee Register, Richard Smilie, Sara Frances 

McCormick, Joe Tom Hooks, Myrtle Lee Bozeman, Billie Jackson, Roy Broadway, Annette Inabinette, 

Leroy McLeod, Lois Alva McGhee, Thomas Middlebrooks, Vivian Parker, Georgia Mae McMoy, Samuel 

Broxton, Evelyn Grant. Accompanying them was Mrs. Jessie Lee Money, director. 

Annual play day was held at Pine Level school Wednesday, with field exercises on the campus in the 

afternoon. Louise McNeill was winner of the high jump, broad jump and 75-yard dash for girls and the 

same honors for boys went to Joe Tom Hooks. 

Closing exercises will be held at Pine Level School May 24 at 10 a.m. when certificates for the 

completion of junior high school work will be presented the following pupils: Douglas Smilie, Billy 

Chancey, Tharon Broadway, Jessoise Rawls, Edith Harwell and Helen Barnett. A pageant, “The Light of 

Truth,” will be presented as a part of the program. 

Officers have been elected as follows by the Catoma Community Club; Mrs. V. C. Elgin, president; Mrs. 

Rebecca L. Brock, vice-president; Mrs. Rebecca L. Brock, vice-president; Miss Sue Jones, secretary-

treasurer. The club will send representatives to the district meeting in Tuskegee Tuesday. 

Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county home demonstration agent will have the following itinerary this 

week: Monday, office. Tuesday, district meeting at Tuskegee; Wednesday, Pike Road Woman’s Club; 

Thursday, Smilietown Community Club; Friday, LeGrand Community Club; Saturday, County 4-H rally at 

Oak Park. 

The Pike Road Woman’s Club will hold its monthly meeting Wednesday afternoon. 



The annual 4-H rally, scheduled to be held at Oak Park Saturday is expected to assemble approximately 

200 girls from nine clubs of the county. Miss Clora Ella Paulk recently announced a county champion and 

as winner of the State trip to National 4-H Camp in Washington, will preside. Features of the day will be 

the presentation of the bronze shield of achievement to the club having done the most outstanding 

work during the year just ending and the awarding of diplomas and certificates to those having 

completed the required amount of work. At present the Ramer senior club holds the achievement 

shield. Clubs and their presidents are: Ramer senior club, Clora Ella Paulk, president; Ramer Junior club, 

Eleanor Gardner, president; Ramer elementary club, Mary Annie Collier, president; Pine Level, junior 

club, Edith Harwell, president; Pike Road Senior Club, Carolyn Cantey, president; Pike Road junior club, 

Mildred Brown Davis, president; Catoma junior club, Ida Grace Christian, president; Pintlala junior club, 

Eleanor Chesnutt, president; and Pinedale junior club. 

A community meeting for the purpose of organizing a Farm Bureau unit will be held at Pintlala school 

Tuesday night. The meeting scheduled for Pine Level Thursday night has been postponed until May 23 

because of the junior high school banquet being held Tuesday night. The Mt. Meigs Farm Bureau unit 

has decided to make the second Thursday in each month the regular meeting date. 

Elementary schools of the county will send trained choruses to Montgomery Sunday, May 19, to take 

part in the countywide music festivities which will be held at Lanier auditorium. 

The following group of county elementary teachers will attend Summer School at State Teachers’ 

College in Troy: Mrs. Myrtle Webster, Mrs. Fannie Champion, Mrs. Willodene Smith, Mrs. Jessie Allen 

Webster, of LaPine, Mrs. Nellie Gann, Mrs. Georgia Davis Scaife, of Sellers, Miss Maggie Leatherwood, of 

Highland Home. 

Home demonstration clubs will be represented as follows in the county elimination of the public 

speaking contest sponsored by the National Farm Bureau: LeGrand Community Club, Mrs. Frank Dean; 

Ramer Civic Club, Mrs. Mark L. Kennick; Smilietown Community Club, Mrs. C. O. Rawls; Stone’s Civic 

Club, Mrs. B. C. Capell; Pinedale Civic Club, Mrs. James McInnis. The Pike Road speaker has not been 

announced. A date for the speaking contest will be arranged in time to select the county champion to 

take part in the State finals at Auburn during Farmers’ Week in August. 

The Pike Road Senior Class will give its annual play on the night of May 30 in the school auditorium. The 

presentation will be “Boots and Her Buddies.” Miss Gladys McNeill will be director. 

The LeGrand Community Club will meet Friday with Mrs. Jesse Renolds as hostess. Response to roll call 

will be current events. A talk on the history of quilts will be made by the county agent. 

Member of the adult class of Friendship community and their parents were entertained with a Mother’s 

Day program Saturday by Mrs. A. J. Bigger, Jr., teacher of the class. 

Class night exercises will be held at Ramer High School Friday night. Miss Mary Virginia Elgin will be in 

charge. 

Class night exercises will be held at Pike Road the night of May 24. Miss Annie Byrd Jones of the faculty 

will be in charge. 

 



May 20, 1935 

Mildred S. Smith 

The Grady elementary school will hold its closing exercises Thursday at 8 p.m. in the school auditorium. 

Fourteen pupils will receive certificates for completing the elementary school work. The main feature of 

the program will be a three act play “Miss Molly’s Girl.” 

The Grady Round Table Club held its regular meeting Wednesday afternoon at the home of Mrs. T. S. 

Skipper. Mrs. W. M. Mills presided over a short business session in which the date of the annual picnic 

was changed to May 29, the outing to be held at 4 p.m. at G. L. Harris’s fishpond. The meeting at which 

Mrs. Dryden will entertain was postponed until November. A paper on “Can We Abolish War?” by Mrs. 

C. W. Collier and a discussion of “Some of the Results of War” led by Mrs. H. H. Hassey were the main 

features of the meeting. During a social hour, contests were arranged by the hostess the first prize being 

awarded to Mrs. E. F. Wingard. Refreshments on seasonal motif were served. 

Members of the graduating class of Pike Road High School were entertained at a banquet Friday night in 

the school auditorium. Members of the senior one and two classes were hosts, and John Hall, president 

of the senior two class presided as toastmaster. Songs, talks, jokes and toasts were given. About 50 

people were present. Members of the graduating class attending were: Mary Virginia Baldwin, Carolyn 

Cantey, Nell Cantey, Frances Charles, Tessie Mae Lewis, Gladys Maddox, Martha Laurie McLendon, Emily 

Paul, Carrie Pugh, Sara Wilson, Sam Phar, Albert Lawson, John Butler, Woodrow Johnson, Warren 

Meriwether. 

The Pike Road girls and boys 4-H clubs held a joint meeting Tuesday in the school auditorium. They were 

led in songs by Richard Wible of the Farm Bureau. Mrs. Mamie Thorington, supervisor of the girls club 

announced Carolyn Cantey as winner of the trip to the annual short course at Auburn as a 

representative from the senior 4-H club. Mildred Brown Davis was announced as winner of the trip to 

Auburn as representative e of the junior 4-H club. Miss Cantey and Miss Davis are the presidents of their 

respective clubs. As a conclusion to the program members of the senior club Carolyn Cantey, Claire 

Fannin and Angeline Jenkins, judged biscuits made and brought to the meeting by the junior club 

members. Mildred Brown Davis was given the blue ribbon for having the best product. 

The annual commencement sermon at Pike Road High School will be on May 26. 

A meeting will be held at Pine Level School Thursday night for the purpose of organizing a community 

Farm Bureau unit. 

The annual junior three class banquet was held at Pine Level School Thursday night. Prof. Walter McKee, 

principal, presided. Miss Margaret Huey of the faculty gave a toast to the members of the class and Billy 

Chancey gave the response. Misses Alice Jewel Townsend and Mary Frances Guice sang a duet. Jessoise 

Rawls gave a toast to the teachers. Talks were made by Helen Barnett and Edith Harwell and several 

groups gave stunts. Approximately 50 were present, including members of the faculty, the town 

basketball team and pupils of the junior high school. 

The Pine Level Junior High School will have its closing exer4cises on Friday at 10 a.m. A pageant “The 

Light of Truth” will be presented. Certificates will be presented to six graduates, as follows: Helen 

Barnett, Edith Harwell, Jessoise Rawls, Tharon Broadway, Billy Chancey and Douglas Smilie. 



The following club women represented Montgomery at a district home demonstration club meeting at 

Tuskegee Wednesday: Mrs. H. B. Fannin, Mrs. G. T. Brown, Mrs. E. F. Harlin, Mrs. Varney Gerald of the 

Pike Road Woman’s Club; Mrs. James McInnis, Mrs. James Stoner, Mrs. W. H. Baltzer, Mrs. Rhodes 

Hughes and Miss Lottie McInnis of the Pinedale Civic Club; Mrs. Jerry Boyd of the Stones Woman’s Club. 

They were accompanied by Mrs. Mamie Thorington, county home agent, and Miss Elizabeth Forney, 

district home demonstration agent. 

Mrs. Katie Bradley, teacher of music in Montgomery County High School, will present the following 

pupils in recital on the night of May 31: Sara Emily Cowles, Mildred Horton, Eleanor Gardner, Martha 

Mae Gardner, Mary Cowles, Mary Annie Collier, Sara Webster, Carolyn Collier. Mrs. Bradley’s music class 

at Petrey was presented in recital last week, the following taking part: Louise Sykes, Annie Lois Petrey, 

Lela Shirley, Margie Eastburn, Lily Joe Summerlin, Emmett Dendy, Larry Foshee. The Petrey High School 

girls also contributed to the program, giving a chorus, “Welcome, Sweet Springtime.” 

The Ramer Baptist Woman’s Missionary Society will meet Monday afternoon at the church for the 

monthly business session. Mrs. C. M. Brooks will preside and Mrs. A. L. Carter will be leader. 

The Pinedale Civic Club will hold a meeting on May 28 at Pinedale Chapel with Mrs. James Stoner as 

director. The subject of the program will be “Music.” A meeting was held Tuesday afternoon with Mrs. 

Sorrell as hostess. Mrs. Mamie Thorington gave a talk on “The History of Quilts.” 

The Ramer Civic Club will meet May 28 with Mrs. A. D. Cowles and Mrs. J. H. Milligan as hostesses. Miss 

Mamie Carter will be director. The county agent will give a talk on the history of quilts and members will 

exhibit quilts of quaint and interesting pattern. 

Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county home demonstration agent will have the following itinerary this 

week: Monday, office; Tuesday, LaPine Civic Club; Wednesday, Chesser Community Club; Saturday, 

office and curb market. 

A public demonstration in physical education will be given at Highland Home at the high school 

Wednesday by the girls of the junior and senior classes. 

Mrs. C. B. Lewis, Mrs. Allen Thomas and Mrs. R. C. Daniels entertained members of the Smilietown 

Community Club Thursday afternoon. Mrs. H. C. Gardner presided. Mrs. W. W. Payne gave the reading 

of the minutes and called the roll, members responding with current events. The county home agent 

was in charge of the program and gave a talk on the study of quilts. Several members exhibited quilts. 

Among the interesting quilts owned by the members is one 100 years old belonging to Mrs. Payne. 

 

 

 

 

May 27, 1935 

Mildred S. Smith 



Approximately 25 Farm Bureau representatives from Montgomery County have been invited to attend 

on Thursday a district meeting of county farm agents which will be in session at the Gay Teague Hotel 

Thursday and Friday. Farm Bureau representative from other counties, including those who went to 

Washington recently have also been invited to attend on Thursday. 

The Pinedale Civic Club will hold its annual observance of National Music Week on Thursday afternoon 

at Pinedale Chapel. Mrs. James Stoner will be director of the program which will feature several visiting 

musicians. Among these will be Mrs. Howard Clenny, of Montgomery soloist, and Mrs. J. E. Moreno, her 

accompanist, and Miss Jean Tate, violinist, also of Montgomery. Mrs. Clenny will give selections from 

“Samson and Delilah,” “The Bohemian Girl,” and other operas. Miss Tate’s numbers will be announced. 

Clean-up day will be held at Pinedale Chapel Tuesday with members of the Pinedale Civic Club in charge. 

The monthly meeting of the Ramer Methodist Woman’s Missionary Society was held Tuesday afternoon 

at the parsonage with s splendid attendance of members and visitors. The Rev. W. O. Calhoun was host, 

with Mrs. J. D. Turnipseed and Mrs. S. U. Turnipseed assisting. Special reports were heard from officers 

and committee chairmen. The competitive groups raising money for the painting of the parsonage 

reported a total of $13.24. Mrs. W. G. Sellers reported cooperation of her department with the P.-T. A. 

the county recreational program, and clean-up day sponsored by the F. F. A. Club. She also reported 

receiving a certificate for 300 soap wrappers sent the orphanage. Mrs. D. W. Collier reported 35 children 

enrolled in the children’s department. The 16 aims for a model W. M. S. were given by the 

superintendent of publicity. Mrs. P. H. Harris was announced hostess for the June meeting and Mrs. Lily 

Brooks, leader. Mrs. J. E. Felton and Mrs. Lily Brooks were named the church clean-up committee for 

June. After an inspection of recent improvements made at the parsonage, members voted to continue 

their improvement program, with emphasis on the dining room furniture and rugs as the next objective. 

Mrs. Allen Thomas, leader, directed a special program, with Mrs. S. U. Turnipseed, Mrs. P. H. Harris, 

Dorothy Hill, Emily Cowles and Carolyn Cherry taking part. Punch and sandwiches were served. 

New officers have been elected as follows by the Smilietown Community Club; Mrs. H. C. Gardner, 

president; Mrs. Laura Sullivan, first vice-president; Mrs. A. P. Jones, second vice-president; Miss Ethel 

Milligan, secretary; Mrs. W. B. Parker, treasurer; Mrs. W. W. Payne, historian. Officers will assume duties 

in September. Members of the club are planning an entertainment in June at Pine Level school for the 4-

H girls of the community. 

Mrs. H. C. Gardner, president of Smilietown Club, will entertain members of the club and other guests at 

a quilting at her home Friday. 

A recent family gathering at the home of Mr. and Mrs. A. J. Smilie in Smilietown assembled the 

following: Mrs. Tyler Brooks and Wright Smilie, of Montgomery; Mr. and Mrs. Gillis Smilie and two 

children, Miss Margaret Smilie, Elgin Smilie and Miss Jessie Dell Smilie. 

Newly-elected officers of the Pike Road P.-T.A. are: Mrs. J. S. Davis, president; Mrs. A. R. Gowan, first 

vice-president; Mrs. Oscar Johnson, second vice-president; Miss Virginia Scott, secretary; J. S. Davis, 

treasurer. 

Members of the Ramer B. Y. P. U were entertained at a lawn party on the school campus Saturday night 

by Mr. and Mrs. Mark L. Kennick. 



Members of the Ramer Dramatic Club held an informal party Friday night. Members of the eighth and 

ninth grades of Montgomery County High School also held their annual party Friday night. 

The R-Club of Montgomery County High School held its annual dance at the Armory last week. 

The Ramer Future Home Makers Club entertained their parents and special guests at a buffet supper 

and informal entertainment program at Montgomery County High School Friday night. The affair was 

given under the direction of Miss Mae Hall, teacher of vocational home economics. Officers and 

members of the club are: Vivian Morse, president; Isabel Fry, vice-president; Sara Davis, secretary; 

Evelyn Smilie, treasurer; Hannah Mae Bozeman, reporter; Hilda Reynolds, chairman of social committee; 

Lillian Alford, Mozella Allen, Mary Alice Black; Elizabeth Carter, Marjorie Cherry, Jewel Dean, Lula Fry, 

Laura Hill Guy, Mary Frances Guice, Jimmie Houlton, Myrtie House, Nettie Hubbard, Beatrice Hicks, Irene 

Little, Edna McCormick, Kathleen McCullough, Annie Myrtle McLeod, Lela McGhee, Dorothy McCall, 

Myrtle Nolan, Jessie Mae Reynolds, Jessie Dell Smilie, Dorothy Tally, Alice Jewel Townsend, Mather 

Tucker, Nell Rowe, Ethel Ray. 

The monthly business meeting of the Ramer Baptist Woman’s Missionary Society was held at the church 

Monday afternoon with Mrs. C. M. Brooks, newly-elected president, presiding. Mrs. G. L. Cherry 

conducted the devotional. Reports were heard from officers and young people’s organization leaders. Of 

special interest was a letter from Southern Baptist Headquarters stating that the local organization had 

been given an A-1 rating, this rating having been achieved by only 126 W. M. S. organizations in the 

Southern Baptist Convention. Mrs. J. M. Grant and Miss Maud Hobbie were appointed the flower 

committee for June. 

Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county home agent, will have the following itinerary this week: Monday, 

office; Tuesday, take 4-H girls to Auburn; Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, special work in county in 

connection with canning centers; Saturday, office and curb market. 

Miss Clora Ella Paulk, president of the Ramer senior 4-H Club, will leave June 13 for Washington, D. C., to 

attend the National 4-H Camp as a representative from Alabama. Miss Paulk was selected for this honor 

because of her outstanding club work for the past six years. 

The LaPine Civic Club held its monthly meeting Tuesday afternoon at the home of Mrs. Lester Mapes, 

with Mrs. B. C. Mapes and Mrs. J. E. Hancock as joint hostesses. A short business session was held and 

Mrs. Mamie Thorington gave a book review of “The Study of Quilt,” Mrs. Glenn Bradley, Mrs. Reuben 

Ruff and Mrs. Early Sexton were announced hostesses for June. 

The Chesser Community Club met Wednesday afternoon at the home of Miss Clora Paulk, with 

approximately 15 present. The meeting was devoted to a study of quilts and their history. 

Mrs. L. C. Young was hostess Friday afternoon to members of the Stones Civic Club when an enthusiastic 

citizenship contest and a study of quilts with interesting exhibits featured the program. Mrs. Young, who 

is chairman of the citizenship objective, conducted an examination in the senators and representatives 

from Montgomery to the Legislature and those from the State to Washington. Mrs. Mamie Thorington 

gave a review of the history of quilts. Old quilts and those of modern design were displayed among them 

being some over 100 years old. 



A Farm Bureau unit, recently organized at Pintlala, has the following officers and committees: Frank 

Steward, president; William Crenshaw, vice-president; N. Guy, second Vice-president; Miss Corrie 

Frances Garrett, secretary-treasurer; AAA. Rew Garrett, W. L. Webster, Will Norman, Will Sellers, Carol 

Moseley, S. L. White, J. B. Calloway; program planning, Mrs. Samuel Fischer, Mrs. Kate Stewart, Rew 

Garrett, Hiram Rowe, Frank Sankey, R. S. Neal; recreation, Mrs. Roy Supple, Miss Corrie Frances Garrett, 

Miss Laura McLean, Mrs. W. A. Webster, L. R. Scarborough; Miss Lula Mae Moseley; 4-H clubs, Richard 

Garrett, L. R. Scarborough; soils, Rawdon Barnes, H. E. Rowe, D. T. McGhee, Rew Garrett, Jake Chesnut. 

Farm finance, Will Norman, J. P. Henry, M. M. Pirtle, J. B. Calloway; education, Mrs. J. F. Chesnutt, Mrs. 

William Crenshaw, L. R. Scarborough, Mrs. S. L. White, Mrs. Will Sellers, George Edwards; and utilization, 

Leonard Sankey, R. L. Marven, W. W. Armstead, N. A. Venable; farm homes, to be selected; poultry, John 

A. Reddoch, Mrs. W. A. Lassiter, Mrs. B. B. Hawthorne, Mrs. Goodnight, Mrs. Gus Boyd, Mrs. H. M. Pirtle; 

legislative, Sara Fischer, Mrs. Kate Stewart, Hiram Rowe, Mrs. Roy Supple, Dr. Frank Shackelford, C. E. 

Williams, Jr., Frank McLean. 

Health: Dr. Frank Shackelford, Dr. B. F. Anderson, Dr. Thomas Duncan, Dr. W. M. Tankersley; 

entertainment; Will Norman, Carol Moseley, W. A. Webster, George Pettus, Garrett Moseley, J. L. 

Crenshaw, Frank Lassiter; rural electricity, Roy Supple, Norman Guy, Charles Rittenour, C. E. Williams, 

Sr., Gus Boyd, Mrs. E. B. Chesnutt; dairies, Samuel Fischer, J. P. Henry, Gus Boyd, Will Sellers, J. T. 

Chesnutt, Frank McLean, A. R. Garrett; farm records to be supplied. 

 

 

 


